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It is a new year and there is much new to talk about in our world at SOASTC.   
 
First and foremost, I am pleased to announce that we are changing our name.  The acronym (SOASTC) and the 
words behind it (Southern Oregon Adolescent Study and Treatment Center) have always been a mouthful, but 
they are no longer accurately descripƟve.  We now serve young adults from all over the state and occasionally 
have youth from other states.  AddiƟonally we expect to be opening a new young adult program in Lane County 
within the next year, which would be our first locaƟon outside of Southern Oregon.  For some Ɵme we have served 
more than adolescents and we currently operate out of eight‐ soon to be nine ‐different locaƟons.  And while we 
take the “study” part of our name seriously,  we have at Ɵmes mistakenly been idenƟfied as a research firm.   
 
Our new name is Kairos (KY‐russ). This is an ancient Greek word that means “the moment when change is  
possible.” It connects to a cornerstone of our organizaƟonal philosophy since opening 34 years ago.  Each moment 
provides an opportunity for an interacƟon or intervenƟon that can make a difference that generates change for 
the clients we serve.  One of our young adult clients described it as a “liƩle click that leads to another and another 
and soon real change is happening.”  We arrived at the name with input from our Board, leadership, and  
Development Advisory Group, and believe the name itself along with our mission and values will help guide us in 
our work each moment of each day.  
 
You may recall that the name Kairos was originally assigned to one of our young adult programs.  Those young 
people and their staff were very gracious about us “taking their name” for the agency and have renamed their  
program Momentum, which means turning point in LaƟn, an apt name for that program.  AddiƟonally we have  
renamed the youth residenƟal program in Merlin to New Beginnings.  It was named by the youth, one of whom 
said, “It’s a new beginning when we come to the program, we have several new beginnings while we are here in 
treatment, and it is an especially new beginning when we return to our families and the community.” 
 
We have iniƟated the steps to change our name legally, and are planning a campaign to inform our  
supporters and the public as we make the transiƟon.  And as always we are working internally to achieve the ut‐
most clinical effecƟveness and business efficiency as we strive to meet the needs of the youth, young adults, and  
families we serve.   
 
A big thanks to all of you who support our work.  This is the newsleƩer in which we recognize the many people and 
businesses who are aware of the criƟcal importance of addressing the mental health needs of our community and 
who show it through their generous support.  Thank you so much, it is so needed and so appreciated.  
 
Help create a moment when change is possible!!  



2011 Grant Awards 

Thank you for helping us meet our goals in striving to enhance 
the lives of those we serve. 

ITS TransformaƟon Project   

Jefferson Behavioral Health Regional Reinvestment Fund $7,500 

  

PrevocaƟonal Work Study Projects   

Bay Area Hospital $5,000 

Trust Management Services $8,620 

  

School Community Team    

Mid Rogue FoundaƟon $15,000 

OCF Reed & Carolee Walker Fund $40,000 

OCF Regional AcƟon IniƟaƟve $44,302 

The Collins FoundaƟon $18,000 

YMCA $400 

School is a busy place, has a huge mission, and needs help to accomplish it.  The School Community Team 
(SCT) enters into each unique school and flexibly helps to fill in the gaps. Each year SCT Advocates bring  
together dynamic groups of students to create mini‐communiƟes and acƟon teams and includes students 
who need a reason to hope and to keep coming to school.  They can be found culƟvaƟng gardens, prevenƟng  
bullying, helping their peers, discussing common struggles, and laughing a lot.  
 
The Mentoring Program links volunteer adults to students through weekly one hour visits. Mentors are 
trained in ways to discuss many of the issues facing today’s youth and how to make the mentoring  
relaƟonship a success.  OŌen, having one adult who truly listens and cares about them can make an enormous 
difference  in the  life of a young person.  If you or someone you know (over the age of 18) are interested in  
being a mentor, please contact Michelle Gallas, Mentor Coordinator at (541)226‐6684. 
 
We would like to take this opportunity to thank our Mentors for this current school year: 
 

School Community Team Mentoring Program 

 

Three Rivers Mentors    Rogue River Mentors 

Allen Hallmark  Beth Smith 

Debbie Johnson  Cecilia Schefstrom 

Debbie Shippy  Cheri O’Donnell 

Frank Kennedy  Jane‐Ann Rowley 

Gail Jones  Kurt Savage  

Linda Mullens  MedeƩe Hayman 

John Heinitz  Ruth Schmidt 

June Miller  Sharon Carver 

Lilly PaƩee  Sherill Boots 

Lola Ashley  Sig Dekany 

Lynn Hughes  Tina Arapolu 

Paulina Monroy   

Sarah ScoƩ   

Vince Lasnik   



Even in tough financial Ɵmes, Kairos received incredible financial support.   
Thanks so much to all of our donors and supporters! 

The Moment When Change is Possible 

Ann Bauer First ChrisƟan Church Louis Petralli Rural/Metro Fire Dept. 

A‐1 Speedy Plumbing Inc. Fred & Shirley Murschall Lyle & Mary Jackson Russ OƩe 

AcƟon Hair Design Fulcrum Dinning Lynn & Doris Sjolund S.J. SƟnebaugh 

AcƟon Industrial Gail Jones Malcolm & Tommi Drake Sandy Amish 

AŌerglo Massage Therapy Gary Berlant Malibu Raceway ScoƩ & Sarah Hansen 

Angela's Mexican Food & CanƟna Gary Lozier Margaret Bradford Scrapbook Moments 

AnneƩe Parsons Gayle Werden Margaret Slagle Shane & Amy Bonella 

Arlene Aron George & Paula Johnson Marine Discovery Tours Shirley Langston 

ArƟst Repertory Theater GeorgeƩe Brown Mark Lansing Shop River Rock 

Aspen Lakes Grants Pass AcƟve Club Mark Minnis Sonic 

Autumn Schelldorf Greg & Mylene Walden Mary Ann Alston Southern Oregon Subway 

Avista Corp Happy Hollow Park & Zoo Mary Burghardt Southwest Oregon IPA 

B.J. Hollensteiner Harriet Saturen Mary Lynne DeRocher Spa at Club Northwest 

Barbara Hochberg Heather Kahn Mary Moulton Steve & Dawn Welch 

Bear Creek Golf Course High Desert Museum MaƩ & Michelle Richardson Steve Thomason 

Bethany Presbyterian Church Hope Floats Monte & Sue Mendenhall Steven Rogers 

Blondie's Bistro James Allen Nancy Bacon Sun Mountain Fun Center 

Blue Star Gas James Colver Nancy Benson Susan Boldt 

Bob & Alison Sitov Jeff Henderson Nancylee Stewart Sylvia Chatroux 

Bob & Debbie Brownell Jeff Hoxsey Nelson Maler Taprock 

Bob & Vickie Brutke Jerrold & Arlene Shank Nona Harris Temple Emek Shalom 

Bodywise LLC Jessica Morton North Bend High School The Blue Heron 

Bree Oliver‐Daystar Jessica Reis North Bend Lanes  The Mill Casino 

Casa Amiga Jill Gleysteen Northwest Development   The Orchid Grill 

Caveman Bowl Jim & Elizabeth Reis Norton Smith Theresa Cain 

Caveman HeaƟng and Air Jim & Erin Dowd Oregon Coast Aquarium Tiffany Moore 

Chad Brown Jim & Ginny Adams Our Foster Kids Tim Dwyer 

Charles & Nancy Greenwood Jim Clark's Consignment Country Pacific Park Train Depot 

Coming AƩracƟons Theatres Jim Hurley Pacific Power Trina Melamed 

Connie Lee's Facials Jim Narmore Pacific Source Health Plans Umpqua Bank 

Connie Lewsadder JJ North's Papa John's Pizza Video StaƟon 

Craterian Performances John Kenyon Paƫ Kramer Walter & Conny Lindley 

Creekside Golf Course John Trapold PaƩy Eaton Wayne's Color Center 

Daniel Murphy Johnna Anderson Paul & Cathy Nicholson Wheeler Toyota 

Danielle Whitham Jon Robinson Paula Daystar Wild River Brewing & Pizza Co 

Darren & Heidi Huddleston Judith Drais Persimmon Country Club Wilderville United Methodist 

Daughters of the American RevoluƟon Kah‐Nee‐Ta Resort Pita Pit Wildlife Images 

Dave & Elaine Trump Kara Olmo Point Defiance Zoo Wildlife Safari 

Dave & Kelly Moodie Karen Gooding Powderhorn Café William Mansfield 

David & Adele Politzer Karen Porter Project Linus Woodland Park Zoo 

David & Sabra Hoffman Kathy Krauss Ray & Pamela Feckner Wooldridge Creek Winery 

David Lorenzen Kathy Wixon Redline Engraving  Yogurt Hut 

Davis & Shirley Stanger Keith & Carol Heck Redwood Glass  

Dean & DonnaJean Wendle Kelly's AutomoƟve Renard Maiuri  

Debbie Ayoli Ken Ware Chevrolet Richard & Susan Cohen  

Douglas MerriƩ Kevin Clark Richard & Virginia Andrade  

Earl & Denise Kellenbeck Kirby & Janine Nave Richard Braden  

Elise Boldt Kirk & Krys Bales Rick & Denise Wickersham  

Ellen Johnson Langdon Farms Golf Club Rick & Ellen Levine  

Enchanted Forest Larry & Patricia Bosworth Rick Chapman  

Eric & BeƩy Albertson Laurel Samson Robert Frantz  

Erick Morrell Legacy Entertainment Robert Gentry  

Erinn Fralich Linda BecraŌ Robert Lieberman  

Ethel Liten Linda Hugle Rogue Federal Credit Union  

Evergreen Federal Bank Linda Purdom Rogue River Family PracƟce  

Fairytale Town Lisa Delsalvio Rogue Valley Family Fun Center  

Family Fun Center Lois Gates Rogue Winterfest  

Fire Mountain Gems Loma Dies Roseanne Rogers  
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RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

www.soastc.org 

We would like to take this opportunity to thank our Board of Directors  
for their Ɵme, service, and commitment to our agency. 

 Kelsy Ausland, President 
 Monique Guldbeck, Vice President 
 Heidi Huddleston, Secretary/Treasurer 
 Jill Smith, Immediate Past President 
 Paisley Breece, Family RepresentaƟve 
 

 Ellen Levine  
 Kevin Marr 
 Sue Mendenhall 
 Mark Minnis 
 Jim Narmore 
 Bob Sitov 
 Nancylee Stewart 
 Dennis Webber 
 DonnaJean Wendle 
 


